
re:  Updated Goals and Priorities Workplan for Fiscal Years 2024/25 

Dear City Council members,

I ask that you seriously consider a ban on the use of gasoline-powered leaf blowers 
and SOREs as soon as practicable.

I have not sorted through the many complexities and complications in the Goals and 
Priorities Workplan, so I'm not simply telling you what to do because I haven't figured 
it out enough.

I do know that nearby municipalities have already taken such measures, and that it 
would support the action item on page 43 of the City's Blueprint for Carbon Neutrality, 
"By 2026, consider banning gas-powered lawn and garden equipment in the city…."

Therefore I do suggest this consideration for these reasons:

1. The toxicity of leaf blowers exhaust is worse than cars

2. The gas powered leaf blowers in particular pulverize the dust into
such minute particles that are breathed right into the lungs, a serious
health hazard for workers and passersby.

3. The dust and debris blasted into the air around us contains dirt,
litter, feces and other material, some of which is noxious.  This
material is also blown indiscriminately onto streets, public areas and
surrounding residences.

4. The assault on the ears is, let's face it, horrid. Those of us walking
along pathways and sidewalks don't have the benefit of noise-
canceling headphones and the sound is damaging.

Thank you for your consideration, 
Barry

Barry Albert Bussewitz
Petaluma







From: G-Street Action

Subject: Banning the sale and the use of all small gas powered engines for lawn care

Several months ago, our group sought your help in banning all gas-powered landscaping
equipment in Petaluma, including leaf blowers, edgers, weed whackers, and lawn mowers.
(See attached) We asked at the time that you include this item on the agenda for the current
year. However, you decided not to consider this matter. In this statement, we kindly request
that you reconsider your earlier decision and place this matter on the Council’s agenda for
action.

Momentum for our request comes from the fact that Governor Newsom signed a bill that
phases out the sale of all gas-powered lawn equipment in the state by 2024. In our view, this
Bill needs to go further. We wish that both the sale and the use of gas-powered lawn
equipment be banned.

Thus, we ask the City Council to ban the sale of all gas-powered lawn equipment by 2024 and
the use of this equipment by a date set by the Council.

Our reason for writing again and for asking you to act on behalf of our goal is that the public’s
health is placed in danger by gas-powered small engines used for lawn care. For instance, the
California Air Resources Board (CARB), says that operating a gas leaf blower for an hour
leads to the emission of as much smog-based pollution as driving a Toyota Camry for 1100
miles. https://www.washingtonpost.com/climate-solutions/2021/10/12/california-newsom-law-
equipment-pollution/ 
And, Margaret Renkl of the New York Times quotes one expert as saying that “hydrocarbon
emissions from a half-hour of yard work with the two-stroke leaf blower are about the same as
a 3,900-mile drive from Texas to Alaska in a Raptor [a heavy duty Ford truck].”
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/10/25/opinion/leaf-blowers-california-emissions.html

We realize that moving in this direction poses severe challenges to those engaged in the
transition, especially small businesses. That is why we urged the Council in our earlier letter to
“set aside some funds to help businesses (not individual homeowners or renters) transition to
all electric landscaping tools (as specified in the first paragraph). The amount of money in this
fund should be determined by discussion between the city staff and the Council, both of whom
are responsible for maintaining an environment conducive to the health and welfare of all our
citizens.” We note that the legislation passed by Governor Newsom to ban the sale of these
lawn tools comes with 30 million dollars to help with the transition. We assume that by
demonstrating leadership on this issue, the City of Petaluma could tap some of these funds.

Further, we think strong support for this proposal will help Cool Cities achieve its goal of zero
carbon emissions by 2030. In our view, without a major program of the sort discussed here, it
will be very difficult, if not impossible, for Cool Cities to meet this very important public
health goal.

Finally, we understand that the city is now being considered for inclusion in the program
known as Blue Zones. This is a very successful program designed to enhance the health
prospects of all citizens in the cities within which it works. We hope that Blue Zones chooses
to come to our city in Fall, 2022, and we believe that banning gas-powered small engines
would incentivize it to do so.



Thank you for your attention to our request.



Date: April 14, 2024 

To:  Petaluma City Clerk, Mayor McDonnell, Vice Mayor Shribbs, and Council Members Barnacle, Cader 

Thompson, Healy, Nau, and Pocekay 

From:  Bill Rinehart 

Re:  4/15/24 Agenda Item 5 – City Goals and Priori-es Workplan Update 

Dear Mr. Mayor and Council Members, 

It was nice to see so many of you at the History Week Kick-off on Saturday! What a great celebra-on of  

Petaluma’s History, and also a reminder that our town’s historic integrity and character contribute so much to 

our economic vitality and community iden-ty. 

As you know, our dilapida-ng riverfront trestle represents a huge opportunity to expand on this unique quality of 

our town.  When the Goals and Priori-es process was ini-ally adopted by the City Manager and Council, the 

trestle’s rehabilita-on received more votes of support, and related to more of the 250+ underlying goals and 

objec-ves than any other.  So, it is alarming to find there is no men-on of it in the staff summary or any of the 

progress reports.   

It is understandable that the significance of the trestle gets overlooked, and con-nues to languish. Given its 

perceived complica-on, so many other priori-es, and recent staffing challenges.  Yet its poten-al is undeniably 

far greater than any other project.  As an economic catalyst to increase the a@rac-on of our downtown and 

overall civic pride, and also as a community hub, that unifies our historic downtown with our heritage as a river 

town. 

This trestle served as the backbone infrastructure that enabled our region’s industries to connect with the en-re 

world and flourish.  It is likely that no single structure contributed more to the economic prosperity of Petaluma 

and Sonoma County.  Transforming it from its embarrassing state of neglect into a lively and a@rac-ve waterfront 

promenade can be your legacy.  Please make it happen! 

Best wishes, and thanks for your hard work and service! 

Bill Rinehart 





From: Gail Steiner
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: gas leaf blowers
Date: Thursday, April 11, 2024 8:14:06 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear City Clerk,
It's my understanding that City Council will be prioritizing their projects for the next year at Monday's meeting.
I care about the environment and appreciate the city's commitment to reduce harmful emissions.  I'm part of a group
that has done a lot of research and work around the issue of gas leaf blowers - we have submitted several proposals
to the Council to ban not only the sale (in accordance with new California law) but also the use of gas leaf blowers. 
Similar bans have already taken place in other Bay Area municipalities including, most recently, Lafayette.
I urge the Council to make this a priority in Petaluma.
Sincerely,
Gail Steiner
Petaluma

Sent from my iPad



From: Stephanie Picard Bowen
To: Kevin McDonnell; John Shribbs; Janice Cader-Thompson; Barnacle, Brian; Mike Healy; Dennis Pocekay; Karen

Nau; Peggy Flynn
Cc: Jen Klose; Calum Weeks; -- City Clerk
Subject: Agenda Item 5: Proposal for the Right Size Impact Fee Policy
Date: Friday, April 12, 2024 4:31:28 PM
Attachments: NorthBayNEXT logo (1).png

Some people who received this message don't often get email from stephanie@generationhousing.org. Learn why
this is important

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Mayor McDonnell, Councilmembers, and City Manager Flynn:

Since September 2023, Generation Housing has been advocating for local adoption of
housing impact fee reform across Sonoma County jurisdictions  — while
acknowledging that the City of Petaluma has been a leader on fee reform in Sonoma
County having already implemented a $0 Rate program for 80% AMI and below. We
recognize that the City’s strong investment on this issue has positive County wide
impacts, as the housing crisis does not begin and end with jurisdictional boundaries. 

Consistent with our commitment to working in partnership and in time for your
Updated Goals and Priorities Work Plan, Generation Housing is seeking adoption of an
updated impact fee reform approach that would expand incentivization efforts to
include 80%-120% AMI as well as affordable-by-design units. 

Generation Housing’s Right Size Impact Fee policy is a comprehensive, budget-
protective approach to fee reform that rises to meet the economic moment and the
increasing breadth and severity of Sonoma County’s housing crisis, which you can
read in more detail in the attached letter.

As always, thank you for your time and consideration, and your service to the
communities of Sonoma County.

Stephanie Picard Bowen | Deputy Director

(she/hers)

Generation Housing

427 Mendocino Ave, Suite 100 | Santa Rosa, CA 95401

Did you read our open letter to the elected leaders of Sonoma County?
Your voice has never been more important - sign the petition today!  



From: Katherine J. Rinehart
To: Kevin McDonnell; John Shribbs; Barnacle, Brian; Mike Healy; Karen Nau; Dennis Pocekay; Janice Cader-

Thompson
Cc: Peggy Flynn; Gina Benedetti-Petnic; Brian Cochran; Patrick Carter; Ingrid Alverde; -- City Clerk
Subject: April 15, 2024 Public Comment Agenda Item #5 Updated Goals and Priorities Workplan for Fiscal Years 2024/25

and 2025/26
Date: Sunday, April 14, 2024 7:26:22 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Mayor & Council Members:
 
I am pleased that the trestle rehabilitation is listed as a priority in the five-year Capital
Improvement Plan. Thank you. I look forward to learning more when you conduct the CIP and
budget review in May.
 
Interested in learning more about the trestle's past and current history? Check out this article
in June 2022.
 
https://kjrinehart.com/2022/06/09/100-year-old-railroad-trestle-to-riverwalk/
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Katherine J. Rinehart
Historian

Petaluma, CA 

 







Steven M. DeLue, Petaluma



From: Getting it Right from the Start
To: blopez@ci.adelanto.ca.us; clerk@alamedaca.gov; ahsu@albanyca.org; mbinning@cityofalturas.us;

tgeilfuss@cityofamericancanyon.org; coa@angelscamp.gov; cityclerk@antiochca.gov; bdory@cityofarcata.org;
jmatson@arroyogrande.org; jalderete@cityofartesia.us; cvela@arvin.org; lchristensen@atascadero.org;
cityclerk@atascadero.org; cityinfo@atwater.org; kbillings@atwater.org; csaenz@baldwinpark.com;
cpatton@banningca.gov; emorgan@beaumontca.gov; abustamante@cityofbell.org; mochiqui@bellflower.org;
clerk@cityofbelvedere.org; LWolfe@ci.benicia.ca.us; clerk@cityofberkeley.info; hahmed@beverlyhills.org;
cityclerk@biggs-ca.gov; msutterfield@cityofblythe.ca.gov; lindar@cityofbuellton.com;
mhasselshearer@burlingame.org; MHernandez@cityofcalabasas.com; cityclerk@calexico.ca.gov;
ggarcia@calexico.ca.gov; cityclerk@californiacity-ca.gov; dgerdes@cityofcalimesa.net;
clerksoffice@campbellca.gov; sgarcia@canyonlakeca.gov; cityclerk@carsonca.gov; kbradshaw@carsonca.gov;
thermosillo@cathedralcity.gov; cityclerk@ci.ceres.ca.us; debbie.presson@chicoca.gov; JanetC@claytonca.gov;
cityclerk@claytonca.gov; mswanson@clearlake.ca.us; mmaloney@ci.cloverdale.ca.us; azepeda@coachella.org;
sjensen@coalinga.com; City.clerk@colfax-ca.gov; cityclerkoffice@coltonca.gov; cityclerk@cityofcolusa.com;
cityclerk@ci.commerce.ca.us; CityClerk@cityofconcord.org; Joelle.Fockler@cityofconcord.org;
CityClerk@CoronaCA.gov; rvaughn@tcmmail.org; brenda.green@costamesaca.gov; kepatterson@cotaticity.org;
city.clerk@culvercity.org; cityclerk@dalycity.org; Kminami@delreyoaks.org; jsoriano@cityofdhs.org;
wperkins@ci.dunsmuir.ca.us; CityClerk@cityofelcentro.org; cityclerk@elmonteca.gov; shartz@emeryville.org;
cityclerk@ci.eureka.ca.gov; ppowell@ci.eureka.ca.gov; mgardner@townoffairfax.org;
Rgiovani@cityoffarmersville-ca.gov; rlozano@firebaugh.org; gkey@fontanaca.gov; jlemos@fortbragg.com;
clerk@fostercity.org; clerk@fresno.gov; dlopez@cityofgoleta.org; cityclerk@ci.gonzales.ca.us;
taylord@cityofgrassvalley.com; arathbun@ci.greenfield.ca.us; wsims@groverbeach.org;
cityclerk@ci.guadalupe.ca.us; mcorrea@cityofgustine.com; ncorral@cityofhanfordca.com;
cityclerk@hawthorneca.gov; Miriam.Lens@hayward-ca.gov; clerkstaff@cityofhemet.org;
cityclerk@hermosabeach.gov; cityclerk@cityofhesperia.us; lnatusch@hillsborough.net;
coh.cityclerk@hollister.ca.gov; cityclerk@hollister.ca.gov; CityClerk@hpca.gov; cityclerk@cityofimperial.org;
jkelly@imperialbeachca.gov; chernandez@indio.org; ssanchez@indio.org; Yvonne.zepeda@cityofisleton.com;
vwasko@jurupavalley.org; cc@lahabraca.gov; cityclrk@cityoflamesa.us; mradeva@laquintaca.gov;
cityhall@cityoflagunawoods.org; calvarez@lake-elsinore.org; kbuendia@cityoflakeport.com;
website cco@ci.lathrop.ca.us; amalone@lemongrove.ca.gov; lindsaycityclerk@lindsay.ca.us;
cityclerk@cityoflivermore.net; s haddon@ci.lompoc.ca.us; administration@losaltosca.gov;
dpadovan@losaltoshills.ca.gov; CityClerk@lacity.org; ofclerk-cityofloyalton@psln.com;
mquinonez@lynwood.ca.us; agonzales@madera.gov; kpettijohn@malibucity.org;
jgray@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov; Mayorcouncilclerk@ci.manteca.ca.us; nmoe@marysville.ca.us;
daisy.guerrero@cityofmaywood.org; ccabrera@cityofmendota.com; SESandoval@menlopark.gov;
cityclerk@cityofmerced.org; etran@ci.millbrae.ca.us; acook@hotmail.com; cityclerk@cityofmontesereno.org;
cjimenez@montebelloca.gov; CityClerk@moval.org; dswanson@morrobayca.gov; city.clerk@mountainview.gov;
kjoyce@mtshastaca.gov; tcarranza@cityofnapa.org; djones@cityofneedles.com;
gabrielle.christakes@nevadacityca.gov; lmcdowall@novato.org; Vreonis@ci.oakley.ca.us;
cityclerk@oceansideca.org; cityclerk@ojaicity.org; scoffey@pacifica.gov; City.Clerk@cityofpaloalto.org;
CityClerks@pvestates.org; dgarza@parlier.ca.us; mjomsky@cityofpasadena.net; cityclerk@prcity.com;
cityclerk@ci.patterson.ca.us; -- City Clerk; cityclerk@piedmont.ca.gov; einderlied@pismobeach.org;
aevenson@pittsburgca.gov; roconnell@cityofplacerville.org; cityclerk@pleasanthillca.org; cm@pointarena.ca.gov;
cityclerk@pomonaca.gov; GAlvarez@cityofporthueneme.org; cityclerk@ci.porterville.ca.us;
shanlon@portolavalley.net; kristier@ranchomirageca.gov; cityclerk@cityofredding.org;
Eleanor.Manzano@redondo.org; cityclerkdept@ci.richmond.ca.us; dunhamk@cityofriodell.ca.gov;
pcaronongan@ci.rio-vista.ca.us; cityclerk@riverbank.org; chorvath@cityofrh.net; cmartel@townofross.org;
clerk@cityofsacramento.org; ckacmar@townofsananselmo.org; sbcityclerk@sbcity.org;
lhuerta@sanbruno.ca.gov; CityClerk@cityofsancarlos.org; cityclerk@sandiego.gov; CityClerk@sfcity.org;
jespinoza@sanjacintoca.gov; city.clerk@Sanjoseca.gov; cityclerk@san-juan-bautista.ca.us;
kclancy@sanleandro.org; tpurrington@slocity.org; polds@cityofsanmateo.org; lindsay.lara@cityofsanrafael.org;
cityclerk@santa-ana.org; clerk@santabarbaraca.gov; bbush@cityofsantacruz.com;
cityclerk@cityofsantamaria.org; cityclerk@sausalito.gov; llambert@scottsvalley.org;
mgourley@cityofsebastopol.org; tcoates@cityofshastalake.org; aporter@cityofsolvang.com;
cityclerk@cityofsolvang.com; rbarr@sonomacity.org; dschwartz@soelmonte.org; sblankenship@cityofslt.us;
rosa.acosta@ssf.net; ctzafopoulos@cityofsthelena.org; City.Clerk@stocktonca.gov; clerk@suisun.com;
askinner@suisun.com; Randi.Johl@temeculaca.gov; cityclerk@toaks.org; lstefani@townoftiburon.org;
CityClerk@TorranceCA.Gov; cityclerk@cityoftracy.org; cityclerk@trinidad.ca.gov; jprice@townoftruckee.com;
mhermann@tulare.ca.gov; jchristel@turlock.ca.us; klawler@cityofukiah.com; annab@unioncity.org;
cityclerk@cityofvacaville.com; dawn.abrahamson@cityofvallejo.net; cityclerk@cityofventura.ca.gov;
cityclerk@ci.vernon.ca.us; cityclerk@victorvilleca.gov; kvaldez@cityofvista.com; sandra.duchi@ci.weed.ca.us;
yquarker@weho.org; jenniferc@cityofwestsacramento.org; cityclerk@cityofwestmorland.net;
jmorales@cityofwildomar.org; cmoorhead@cityofwillits.org; cityclerk@cityofwillits.org;
trustenhoven@cityofwillows.org; iwerby@townofwindsor.com; izacarias@ci.woodlake.ca.us;
jlong@alamedaca.gov; com-dev@albanyca.org; Brent Cooper; kscudero@ci.antioch.ca.us;
dloya@cityofarcata.org; bpedrotti@arroyogrande.org; odor@cityofartesia.us; Jennifer Fanning;
recreation@atwater.org; rgarcia@baldwinpark.com; Rwright@banningca.gov; dstory@beaumontca.gov;
ctaylor@beaumontca.gov; aperdomo@cityofbell.org; jandrade@cityofbell.org; jdellalonga@bellflower.org;
Suzanne Thorsen; comdev@ci.benicia.ca.us; HHCS@cityofberkeley.info; Michael Forbes;
ccrowe@cityofblythe.ca.gov; kristent@cityofbuellton.com; planningdept@burlingame.org; Michael Klein;
ngerardo@calexico.ca.gov; lgarcia@californiacity-ca.gov; klucia@cityofcalimesa.net; laurenc@campbellca.gov;
steveg@ci.carpinteria.ca.us; SNaaseh@carsonca.gov; rrodriguez@cathedralcity.gov;
Christopher.Hoem@ci.ceres.ca.us; brendan.vieg@chicoca.gov; DanaA@claytonca.gov; mroberts@clearlake.ca.us;
kthompson@ci.cloverdale.ca.us; sbrewer@coalinga.com; mtomich@coltonca.gov; gplucker@countyofcolusa.org;
kevin.marstall@cityofconcord.org; PlanDev@CoronaCA.gov; Joanne.Coletta@CoronaCA.gov; tbarry@tcmmail.org;



fidel.gamboa@costamesaca.gov; nhoush@cotaticity.org; armando.abrego@culvercity.org; hcd@dalycity.org;
JGuertin@DelReyOaks.org; tclark@cityofdhs.org; angel hernandez@cityofelcentro.org;
bdonavanik@elmonteca.gov; csmalley@emeryville.org; dwood@ci.eureka.ca.gov; amannes@townoffairfax.org;
DSchneider@fontana.org; cdd@fortbragg.com; dschweigart@fostercity.org; jplummer@cityofgoleta.org;
jdouglas@ci.gonzales.ca.us; recreation@ci.greenfield.ca.us; kpetker@groverbeach.org;
cguzman@ci.guadalupe.ca.us; tvitorino@cityofgustine.com; Balbert@cityofhanfordca.com;
vnorris@cityofhawthorne.org; Sara.Buizer@hayward-ca.gov; mflejter@hemetca.gov; ctai@hermosabeach.gov;
developmentservices@cityofhesperia.us; tgiacomazzi@hcsdk8.org; recreation@hollister.ca.gov;
sforster@hpca.gov; communitydevelopment@cityofimperial.org; parksandrec@imperialbeachca.gov;
publicworks@cityofisleton.com; awasson@kingcity.com; maguilar@kingcity.com; csdirector@cityoflamesa.us;
cescobedo@laquintaca.gov; jskinner@lake-elsinore.org; planning@ci.lathrop.ca.us;
mfellows@lemongrove.ca.gov; fhaldeman@larpd.org; jbenoit@livingstoncity.com; recreation@ci.lompoc.ca.us;
nzornes@losaltosca.gov; bevanson@losaltoshills.ca.gov; shana.bonstin@lacity.org; glinares@lynwoodca.gov;
jhebert@madera.gov; KRiesgo@malibucity.org; smoberly@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov;
dflores@marysville.ca.us; claudia.zavala@cityofmaywood.org; PlanningDept@menlopark.gov;
jensenc@cityofmerced.org; mbrady@ci.millbrae.ca.us; lsmith@modestogov.com;
ParksServices@montebelloca.gov; CDDAdmin@moval.org; sgraham@morrobayca.gov; vsmith@cityofnapa.org;
jvalenzuela@cityofneedles.com; dawn.zydonis@nevadacityca.gov; vparker@novato.org; smith@ci.oakley.ca.us;
lucas.seibert@ojai.ca.gov; bpalacio@pacifica.gov; csd@cityofpaloalto.org; enjoyonline@cityofpaloalto.org;
Sbrady@Pvestates.Org; jmikaelian@cityofpasadena.net; CDdirector@prcity.com; bstice@ci.patterson.ca.us; Brian
Oh; cputzer@piedmont.ca.gov; mdowning@pismobeach.org; jdavis@pittsburgca.gov;
tzeller@cityofplacerville.org; ebindernagel@pleasanthillca.org; ahanely@cityofporthueneme.org;
planning@ci.porterville.ca.us; kchinn@portolavalley.net; cameron.harding@redondo.org;
lina velasco@ci.richmond.ca.us; alemonds@riverbank.org; jsigno@cityofrh.net; mborthwick@townofross.org;
dmauk@townofsananselmo.org; Carrie.Harmon@cdh.sbcounty.gov; TGalloway@sandiego.gov;
Recreation@sfcity.org; CommunityDevelopment@sfcity.org; brian.cheu@sfgov.org; trandel@sanjacintoca.gov;
jon.cicirelli@sanjoseca.gov; acm-cddirector@san-juan-bautista.ca.us; Tliao@sanleandro.org; tcorey@slocity.org;
parksandrecreation@cityofsanmateo.org; community.development@cityofsanrafael.org; mgarcia@santa-ana.gov;
EIsaacson@SantaBarbaraCA.gov; aposada@cityofsantamaria.org; bphipps@sausalito.gov;
apfefferkorn@scottsvalley.gov; wzeller@cityofshastalake.org; jgates@sonomacity.org; rkellogg@sonoraca.com;
garreola@soelmonte.org; hroverud@cityofslt.us; greg.mediati@ssf.net; djahns@cityofsthelena.org;
recreation@cityofsthelena.org; stephanie.ocasio@stocktonca.gov; screc@suisun.com;
erica.russo@temeculaca.gov; kparker@toaks.org; dtasini@townoftiburon.org; JLaRock@TorranceCA.Gov;
parks@cityoftracy.org; dnishimori@townoftruckee.com; manaya@tulare.ca.gov; recreation@turlock.ca.us;
cschlatter@cityofukiah.com; carmelac@unioncity.org; parksandrec@cityofventura.ca.gov;
community.development@ventura.org; fsalgado@victorvilleca.gov; randerson@cityofvista.com;
blevins@ci.weed.ca.us; SMartinez@weho.org; tracim@cityofwestsacramento.org;
rbarajas@cityofwestmorland.net; rec@cityofwillows.org; nherman@townofwindsor.com;
jwaters@ci.woodlake.ca.us; brad.petersen@cityofwoodland.org; sholland@yville.com;
ana.gonzalez@cityofwoodland.org; mcardinale@woodsidetown.org; egomez@yville.com

Cc: Jason Soroosh
Subject: Reminder - Information Request: Cannabis Policies, Regulations and/or Processes in your Jurisdiction
Date: Wednesday, April 10, 2024 3:14:50 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from gettingitright@phi.org. Learn why this is
important

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City/County Officials,  
  
We are reaching out to you as part of the Getting it Right from the Start team, a project of the 
Public Health Institute. Since 2019, we have collected data on the local cannabis laws passed 
by each of California’s 539 jurisdictions. Using this data, we have published several papers on 
California’s local cannabis laws, and we annually publicly release a series of “scorecards” for 
every California jurisdiction that allows cannabis storefront or delivery-only retail sales. The 
scores are based on six public health and equity-focused categories that capture recommended 
policies to protect youth, reduce problem cannabis use, and promote social equity.  
 
With the help of feedback from cities and counties, we strive to continually improve our 
methods to reflect local policies more accurately and comprehensively.
 
Today, we are reaching out for your help in identifying any changes made to your cannabis-
related policies, regulations, or processes during 2023. Any information you can provide us 



will help us ensure that your jurisdiction is accurately represented in our work. 
 
Please address your response and any questions or feedback to Jason Soroosh, at 
gettingitright@phi.org. Please respond by April 15th, 2024. 
  
If you are a jurisdiction that allows cannabis storefront or delivery-only retail sales, we will 
reach out to you again to review our draft 2024 Scorecard for your jurisdiction in the Fall 
before the public release of the final 2024 Scorecard. 
  
You can learn more about our work, best practices by California jurisdictions, and access 
specific language to incorporate recommended practices into your local law from our model 
local ordinances for retailing, marketing and taxation by visiting our webpage.  
  
Please let us know if you have any questions, or if we can be of assistance to your 
jurisdiction.   
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April 12, 2024 

 

Janice Cader Thompson, 

 

I have called into to our local Police Department numerous times and continue to 

post on the City’s Facebook page regarding the number of vehicles in this town 

with expired license plate tabs/stickers, CVC5204(a), parked in taxpayer funded 

spaces. California Vehicle Code 5204 is the vehicle code that states the vehicle 

must display proper tabs (stickers) confirming the registration fees have been paid 

to the State, and that the vehicle may be use our roads without penalty. After 

several calls to our Parking Officer and requesting to speak to his Sargent In-

Charge I must thank Sgt. Spiller for bringing Senate Bill 1359 to my attention.  

Sgt. Spiller advised a new subsection (e) was added to CVC5204 recently. With the 

information he provided I was able to investigate further as to why my frustrations 

were no longer being enforced in this town. However, this research added to my 

concerns as I believe our town leadership and/or the Police Department has 

misinterpreted the additional subsection (e) of California Vehicle Code (CVC) 5204. 

This new subsection “e”states that the officers will perform due diligence to 

confirm a Registration Application has not been submitted to the California 

Department of Vehicles. As a past Traffic Clerk with the Marin Courts I believe that 

our Police Officers have access to this information therefore I believe if the Officer 

has confirmed that DMV has mailed the tabs/stickers then they have also 

confirmed that Registration Application has been completed and no longer in a 

“submitted” status.  Therefore, DMV has completed the submitted application 

with their action of mailing the tabs and we might not be using this new Vehicle 

Code subsection to the advantage of our community. Especially since the last 

action for ANY proper registration is for the vehicle owner to place the 

tabs/stickers on their license plates so I conclude that this confirms beyond a 

doubt that the vehicle should be cited. I did provide my interpretation of what 

VCV 5204e to Sgt. Spiller via voice mail a few weeks back and requested that Sgt. 

Spiller review this interpretation with the City Attorney and get back to me, but as 

of today I have not heard back from him. I left Sgt. Spiller a follow-up message on 

this matter today, as well.  



I would like to share why, after calling this town home for 40 years why this is 

important to me, our town has always had a charming Downtown Area and many 

towns strive to have what we have. However, I have seen people’s behavior 

change and they are taking advantage of our short staffing issues as well. 

1.) Parking in taxpayer funded places should be enforced or why would I want 

to support leadership or the first responders in this town. By not enforcing 

the ordinances or vehicle codes on these vehicles then indirectly you are 

stating that you don’t care if the rules are followed and are accepting the 

slippery slope this will lead to. Can license plate readers be added to the 

parking garages? Why can’t these plate readers issue citations like they do 

when you cross a bridge without paying? Why can’t someone write 

software code so that this type of vehicle code violations is issued directly 

by the DMV, saving the cities resources all around while generating revenue 

for the State? 

 

2.) Allowing students, juvenile children, to park on school property with no 

enforcement tells new generations that leadership will make rules and not 

enforce them therefore confusing pubescent adolescents as to what rules, 

accountability, and consequences are which could take multiple generations 

to correct, if left in the manner of which we appear to be going. Also, why 

would I want to support the music, arts, sports, education staff with any 

bond measures or charity donations if parents and teachers aren’t teaching 

community in the buildings, they’re in? Please note I have pictures of two 

vehicles parked in marked “STAFF” spots at PHS with expired tabs and one 

student vehicle with an expired paper/temporary license plate with an 

expiration date of 3/13/22. Why does the Student Parking Permit require a 

parent signature?  Seems odd since a juvenile cannot even obtain a Driver’s 

License without parental permission and a School Permission Slip is needed 

for most things pertaining to a student/juvenile child? The schools stated 

they do not enforce the rules, even their own rules that they print on the 

paper they provided to obtain a Student Parking Permit. Their response to 

lack of enforcement was they no longer have a Police Resource Officer on-

site and are short-staffed; and they did not accept my offer to volunteer and 

handle this subject at all the schools in our town when offered.  



3.) The parking issues we are seeing on the street have come about for many 

reasons, people using garages for living space or personal/excessive storage, 

multiple generations living at home longer, additional income needed so 

room rentals on single-family homes are on the rise and will continue to 

rise, some residents store their luxury (boats/recreational) vehicles on the 

city streets longer than the three days allowed. All these things have 

contributed to the streets being lined with vehicles and this will cost the city 

by raising maintenance expenses over time, since our scheduled 

maintenance is blocked by these violators. I see the additional costs going 

up somewhat like this, the vehicles lining the street during our city street 

sweeping schedule does not allow for proper maintenance of the gutters 

that spill into our drainage system during storms and the “Avalanche Effect” 

from this will cause flooding in town, in addition to allowing more trash to 

flow into our waterways. We can correct this by adding Street Sweeping 

hours, which is done in many other cities with large populations, and tourist 

towns. This allows for additional income, from those that don’t follow the 

rules, too. I have pictures of vehicles with weeds a foot high around them. If 

our Police Officers are showing such a lack of observance in our town that 

seasonal weeds are a foot high around a covered vehicle on the street it 

sure lets criminals know where to start; especially with stores and cannabis 

shops closing in the major cities around us. I expect this type of crime wave 

to start sooner than later.  

 

4.) These added vehicles also allow more places for criminals to hide, making 

our law enforcement job more stressful and harder than necessary, caused 

solely by those residents breaking the rules. Growing up we were taught 

not to walk by vans and today we are seeing an increase in vans/REC 

vehicles with people living more nomadic lives, with remote working, than 

they ever have before. By not enforcing these vehicle codes, city ordinances 

and educating the residents we could see an increase in abductions along 

with theft since residents have given criminals so many new places to hide. 

Who wants to apologize for a child abduction that occurred behind a luxury 

vehicle parked in front of their house? With the Polly Klass Offices in our 

town our city leadership has an outlet to rally the townspeople around 

using their garage for vehicles. How many storage unit building permits has 



the city approved recently? If we enforce these codes on file, the Fire 

Department job is less stressful, and our local city insurance may reduce as 

we’ll; since we’ll be able to show we are not a hoarding community nor use 

our garages as living space. How many people using their garage for storage 

and parking on the street are also complaining about homeless parking on 

the street? We cannot be a community that wants the homeless to move to 

but accept our neighbor’s luxury entitlement too.  

 

5.) Passing the business hauling/junk trailers left by several businesses on our 

street corners by schools or close to crosswalks not being enforced when 

left parked over three days is a slap in the face to our community residents. 

We should be able to travel through this town without additional items 

causing unsafe intersections because someone earning a profit without 

paying for advertising is flagrantly abusing our ordinances and vehicle 

codes, I was under the impression that this is what Protect & Serve meant.  

 

 

 

In the past the community lived within their own walls with very few 

vehicles on the street as we weren’t accustomed to advertising our 

personal taste/wealth out in front of one’s home. Let’s face it if you have 

two $70,000 cars parked on the street and an REC van with a boat in the 

driveway, we must assume there are lots of other tangible assets worth 

stealing inside. Therefore, with community residence buy-in we should see 

less crime as the “bling” would once again be between their own walls. 

There is a reason the ordinances and vehicle codes were written and as I 

recall this was part of the reason, as it allowed the city to maintain a lower 

crime rate, cleaner city, cleaner California and cleaner ocean as we are 

connected to all of these and wanted a better world for future generations. 

Do we still want a better world for future generations? Are we wanting the 

community to participate in a better world for future generations?  

 

By watching this new community behavior, and the growing entitlement in 

this arena, it does not make me want to be part of the community that 



wants to vote for expensive sports fields even when the case is it will keep 

crime down because the children have something to do when they are 

getting to the fields in vehicles with expired license plate tabs. This little 

license tab says to your community that you are financially contributing to 

infrastructure, which so many in our town gripe about, in addition it says 

your vehicle is healthy and not contributing to climate issues or unhealthy 

air pollution since parents want a better world for their future namesake. I 

have personally photographed seven to ten vehicles at the Farmer’s Market, 

on Tuesday, at the Community Center with expired license plate tabs. To 

know someone is driving these vehicles to purchase organic produce 

without consequences is absurd, especially since they are in one location 

and quickly handled our local authorities certainly, does not make we want 

to shop if there’s a chance, I’m supporting the poor behavior of an 

employee/owner; so there’s a sales tax lose and store/vendor revenue loss 

as well. 

 

In addition to the CVC 5204(a) the vehicles that are so blatant by leaving a 

paper license plate on the vehicle could be charged under CVC 5200 as the 

DMV book clearly states that under this code not having the license plate 

sent to owner placed on the vehicle is clearly a violation with severer 

penalties, such as misdemeanor of felony options. The vehicle registration 

fees collected are also linked to the CHP Budget therefore by not confirming 

vehicles have paid we are possibly contributing to less officers on the force 

in the future, as they will suffer budget cuts caused by our own lack of 

action.  

 

Basically, I’m waiting for Sgt. Spiller, the city attorney, and our city 

leadership to realize these ordinances and vehicles codes are there to help 

keep the city together, as a community. I am looking forward to seeing what 

new information Sgt. Spiller was able to obtain after taking my 

interpretation and work experience to the city attorney for further review. 

As of today, I have not heard back from Sgt. Spiller but I left him a follow-up 

message again today. Please note all these calls to our schools, Police 

Department and City Offices also use revenue resources, in time, so not 

answering these concerns will further deplete funds since you will be 



forcing additional communications; I’m really hoping that one didn’t take a 

job that they didn’t want to work at because the question isn’t one, they 

want to answer.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

JoAnne Cameron 

 

 

cc:  Sgt. Spiller, Petaluma Police Department 

 Gavin Newson, State of California Governor 

 Steve Gordon, Director of the Department of Motor Vehicles 

 

 



From: susan kirks
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Public Comment - Agenda Items 5 April 15
Date: Monday, April 15, 2024 4:00:23 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
For Mayor and Members of the City Council,

The property title for the Paula Lane open space land, in the Oak Hill voting district, needs to
be transferred to a new entity, relieving the City of responsibility and liability.

All background work, including draft agreements, suggested terms, interfaces with the
Matching Grant Agreement and Conservation Easement, the property fund, habitat  restoration
and project restoration are prepared and waiting.

Volunteers, service.providers and community members without political or other motives are
all awaiting the opportunity to serve the greater community and bring conservation expertise
back to the open space land, for the Paula Lane Nature Preserve, PLAN's project.

The City has never been equipped or intended to be involved at this specialized conservation
property.

We would like for the City of Petaluma to explore conveying the Paula Lane property title to
the Petaluma City Schools District. The expertise to help the District consider this is available
to the District.

Hopefully, one elected officials will see the wisdom in this, especially for the harmed wildlife
and destroyed habitat, and support this request.

Susan Kirks
Paula Lane Action Network & Madrone Audubon

mailto:susankirks333@gmail.com
mailto:CityClerk@cityofpetaluma.org



